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Dear Friends and Church Family, 

 

 Can you believe how quickly things can 

change?  Two weeks ago it seemed like we were in the 

midst of the monsoon season, then on Memorial Day 

we traveled into middle-of-the-summer temperatures.  

As we enter into the summer months I want to share 

three items with you. 

 First, I am very thankful for what the Lord is 

doing in our midst.  It is a joyful experience to be able to 

receive new members and baptize children on the same 

day as we did last Sunday.  It is a precious gift to have 

God broaden and strengthen our small corner of His 

kingdom and entrust His children to our care.  I hope 

that we will all do our best to reach out to those He 

brings in to the family here.  But we need to also remem-

ber that summer, in particular, is a time when new peo-

ple, having moved into a new home also seek a new 

spiritual home.  In between your vacation trips I hope 

you will make it a priority to be here with us, so we can 

build up one another, and so we can keep our eyes open 

to welcome other new people into the family of NPC. 

 Second, many of you are aware that our denomi-

nation has opened the doors for the ordination of unre-

pentant, practicing homosexuals.  At last month’s ses-

sion meeting, following the vote of our denomination, 

the elders took some first steps in conversation to deter-

mine the ramifications of this vote and God’s leading for 

us.  We will not make any rash decisions, but carefully 

study our options and present them to the congregation 

when we know what is best.  Be assured that we stand on 

Biblical grounds.  We will not violate God’s Word to us.  

We are not bound by this decision to ordain any practic-

ing homosexual or any heterosexual who is living her or 

his lifestyle outside the parameters of Scripture. But we 

will continue to abide by the principle that all “who are 

called to office in the church are to lead a life in obedi-

ence to Scripture and in conformity to the historic con-

fessional standards of the church.  Among these stan-

dards is the requirement to live either in fidelity within 

the covenant of marriage between a man and a woman, 

or chastity in singleness.” (Book of Order G-6.0106b) 

We will continue to keep the congregation updated as we 

seek to know God’s will, to be faithful to Him, and to 

study the options of where we go from here. 

 Finally, I want to thank you all for your generos-

ity and faithfulness in supporting the congregation and 

serving the Lord with your financial contributions.  Our 

income has been right on target this year.  This has been 

a blessing especially in light of our larger budget and 

prolonged winter.  At the end of April we had consumed 

our entire annual snow removal budget and were over 

budget in gas and electricity, and behind by $9,000 in 

our budget.  Good news:  as of May 31st, we had gained 

back $2,000.  Your continued faithfulness throughout the 

summer will help us continue to reduce the deficit.  We 

will do our best to keep expenses under control.  And if 

God blesses you and enables you to go another mile to 

help us overcome this deficit we will be grateful. 

 

In His Grip,   

 

 Art Helin 



Rummage Sale 

2011 
 

Whew! The dust has settled and the 

boxes have been packed up and 

delivered to Goodwill!  Which 

could only mean another rummage 

sale has come and gone. It is true – many hands make light work. 

So, my many thanks to all the ladies who could come by for one 

or a few hours or all day these past three days.  All of you were 

needed and greatly appreciated.  Also, thank you to my husband, 

Steve for setting up the tables for us this year and to all the men 

and women who came to help pack it up so we could get it all to 

Goodwill – before the sky fell open!  Thank you to the Day Care 

parents who donated their stuff for our rummage sale – we appre-

ciate your support! 

 

You know, even though we are all exhausted by each days end, 

we have such a great time of fellowship with each other. It is 

such a pleasure to work with all of you.   God blessed us with 

nice weather this year and lots of fabulous, hard working volun-

teers. Never doubt - God is good and always provides! 

 

PS: A second hug and thank you to Cory & Kirk Louis, Richard 

Enczur and my husband for helping me get my van unstuck from 

the front lawn!  (Don’t ask!) 

 

Debbie Brooks, Moderator 

NPC Women’s Association 

PANTRY ITEMS  
CONTINUE TO BE  

COLLECTED 
The Emergency Assistance Center always 

has needs for food and toiletry items, however, they have a 

very big need for Toilet Paper, Kleenex and Shampoo (not 

conditioner).   Folks who are on Food Stamps cannot use 

them to buy Toilet Paper!  So this item they say is GOLD! 

So, check your local grocery and drugstore ads and let’s 

help bring them some GOLD in May! 

 
THANKS FOR YOUR ON-GOING GENEROSITY! 

 

Please contact a member of the committee if you 

have any  questions.    

 

May 

INCOME:      $  18,277 

EXPENSES:    $  15,439 

Year-To Date 

INCOME $83,567 

EXPENSES $90,556 

Stewardship Report  

Welcome New Members  

In April and May we welcomed 5 new members into 

our church family.  They have been worshiping with 

us for awhile and have met with Session  to make 

their profession of faith.  Please make them feel wel-

come! 

 

Jonathan and Sharon Oliver 

856 Smithfield Dr. #1801 

Sagamore Hills, OH  44067 

 

Zeger Verhage and Elayna Duitman and sons David 

and Lukas 

3712 Traynham 

Shaker Heights, OH  44122 

 

Linda Davies (husband Jim) 

3615 Oakes Rd.  

Brecksville, OH  44141 



 

- 2011 VBS Mission Project - 
 

ñBirthday Roomò Toy Drive 
For Laura’s Home 

 

This year our mission project for VBS will focus on the needs of a local 

Women’s & Children shelter, which is part of The City Mission here in Cleve-

land. The shelter is called “Laura’s Home”.   Laura’s Home is for women and 

children in need. They are a bridge from homelessness to wholeness. At Laura's 

Home, they give them shelter: warm beds, hearty meals, and basic necessities. 

They help the children to go to school. Most importantly, they offer them hope 

that the future can be different than the past. 
 

Our VBS Mission is this : Lauraõs Home has a òBirthday Roomó that 
allows Momõs to go in and pick out a present for their child/
children to give to them on their birthday. This may not sound like 
much to us, but to a homeless mom and kids this is truly a wonder-
ful  blessing.  Our goal this year is to collect new toys to give to the 
Birthday Room.  
 

Everyone was so generous last year with our “Pack the Backpack” mission that 

we know that this shelter can benefit from our caring and generous families!  The 

shelter has kids from infant to 17 years. If you look at the numbers above, there 

is a great need for wonderful surprises and I know that our NPC & VBS families 

can help fill this need.  Please pray for these moms and kids; and we know that 

whatever you choose to give will be treasured!  (They also have a wish list at 

Target  if you would prefer to provide something from the wish list.) 

 

Thank you in advance for your generosity! 

Congratulation Graduates!  

Northfield Presbyterian Church is thrilled to congratulate our graduating High 

School Seniors, all from Nordonia Hills High School.   

 

Tyler Holmes, son of Kevin and Roxanne Holmes will attend Purdue University for aeronautical/astronautical engi-

neering  
 

Cory Louis, son of Kirk and Chris Louis will be working for a year before applying to either the Columbus Institute of 

Art or CCS which is a design school in Pittsburgh to major in VCD/graphic design/photography.  Cory is currently 

photographing our Church Family for a new directory. 
 

Amber Satola, daughter of Michael and Debbie Satola, will be attending The Ohio State University, majoring in 

chemical engineering. 
 

Kristyn Van Der Meulen, daughter of Jeff and Terri Van Der Meulen, will be attending Wittenberg University, ma-

joring in Biology.  

 

Sue Merryman 1-Jun 

Vera Hardiman 4-Jun 

Gary Anderson, Sr. 5-Jun 

Tim Maholm 5-Jun 

Patti Maholm 9-Jun 

Jim Davies 10-Jun 

Britney Bowers 11-Jun 

Elayna Duitman Verhage 12-Jun 

Olivia Fenn 17-Jun 

Kiara Holmes 17-Jun 

Bill Merryman 17-Jun 

Jack Thorne 17-Jun 

Sharon Oliver 17-Jun 

Richard Griffith, Sr. 19-Jun 

Sharon Kane 21-Jun 

Walter Jackson 23-Jun 

Molly Fenn 29-Jun 

    



Troy and Jennifer (Mishlan) Fox 

have been members of NPC for 

some time, but serving in the 

military throughout the world.  

Troy is currently posted at Fort 

Lee, Va. and the family is back 

in the Sandusky area.  We were 

blessed to baptize their children 

on May 29th.  The children, oldest to youngest are  

Abigail, Sydney, Owen and Ian. 

PAPER  

RECYCLING BIN  

IS HERE! 
 
The school age kids from the Day 

Care have researched, sent letters of interest and re-

quest and have secured permission to have a paper re-

cycling bin on the back driveway by the kitchen en-

trance.  The proceeds (paid by weight) will go to Day 

Care programming for the school age program.   

Bring in your scrap paper, newspaper, catalogs, 

junk mail, flyers, phone books, etc. and put them in 

the bin.     

Great for end of school year paper disposal (remove 

any wire bindings first). 

The more you bring, the more $ they make! 

Don’t forget the Day Care also takes used cell phones 

and ink cartridges (collection box in Narthex). 

WORSHIP TIME 

CHANGE 
 

REMINDER:  Beginning in June, 

there will no longer be an early 

(8am) service on Communion Sundays.   

There will be no change in the worship time for 

summer.  But many interesting events and services 

are being planned.  Don’t miss out!   

 

 

Simple Supper and Prayer 

June 9, 2011      6:30 p.m. 

Home of Art and Jan Helin 

Sign up in the Narthex 

Family Baptism!  FROM  THE  DIRECTOR  
OF MUSIC 
 As I am writing this 

article I am coming up to my 

9-month (yes, I'm still count-

ing the months!) anniversary 

at NPC.  It has been a fun 

journey.  A definite highlight 

for me was, and still is, getting to know and bringing 

out the musical qualities in many NPC'ers. 

 As choir members hang up their robes on 

Sunday June 5 for their well-earned summer break, 

why not 'corner' some of them after worship and 

thank them for their commitment and enthusiasm as 

they enhance almost every Sunday with inspired, joy-

ful singing. 

 Now, don't think there will be a big musical 

void in the summer months during choir's hiatus.  A 

special music summer schedule has just been posted 

and will feature some 16 people (about 95% home-

grown talent) supplying special music for trumpet, 

drums, pipes, reeds, strings, vocal ensembles and 

children's voices. 

 The apostle Paul says it best in Ephesians 

5:19:  "Speak to one another with psalms, hymns and 

spiritual songs. Sing and make music in your heart to 

the Lord." 

 Come and worship with us this summer and 

enjoy the variety of God's precious gifts among us. 

 Zeger Verhage,  Director of Music NPC 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

9:45 am Day Care Chapel 

Time 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm Venture 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

2 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

3 4 

 

 

Noon - Private Event 

5  

9 a.m. Last Sunday 

School for summer. 

10:15 am Worship 

12:30 pm VBC Wor-

ship 

6 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

7 

 

 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

8 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study 

9:45 am Day Care Chapel 

Time 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

9 

 

6:30 pm Simple Supper 

and Prayer 

7pm Building and 

Grounds Committee 

8pm AA 

10 11 

8:00 am Menõs Bible 

Study 

12 PENTECOST 

9am Adult Fellow-

ship 

10:15 am Worship 

12:30 pm VBC Wor-

ship 

13 

 

7:00 pm Combined 

Deacon/Session meet-

ing/picnic 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

14 

 

 

7pm Evening Bible 

Study 

15 

9:45 am Day Care Chapel 

Time 

 

 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

16 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

17 18 

19 

9am Adult Fellow-

ship 

10:15 am Worship 

12:30 pm VBC Wor-

ship 

20 

 

7pm Session Trienniel 

Visit 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

21 

 

7pm Day Care Board 

 

 

22 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study 

9:45 am Day Care Chapel 

Time 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

23 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

24 

 

 

5:30 pm Community 

Meal 

25 

8:00 am Menõs Bible 

Study 

26 

9am Adult Fellow-

ship 

10:15 am Worship 

12:30 pm VBC Wor-

ship 

27 

 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

28 29 

9:45 am Day Care Chapel 

Time 

 

7pm VBC Bible Study 

30 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

  

June 2011 



Northfield Presbyterian Church 

7755 S. Boyden Rd. 

Northfield, OH  44067 

 

npc7755@roadrunner.com 

www.northfieldpreschurch.com 

New Photo Directory Planned  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plans are in the works to create a new Photo Directory of church members and friends.  We are going to pro-

duce in house this year!  No sales pitches or return to select photos!  Photos will be taken by Cory Louis and 

Tim Maholm.   

 

LAST CHANCE:  On June 5, pictures will be back in room 203. 

 

Cindy Gallagher and Cindy Maxhimer will be available to coordinate folks and get pertinent information for 

the directory.   

If you/your family is not going to be in church this Sunday, please contact the church office and Tim 

or Cory will come do a casual photo in your home, or meet you at the church during the week.   

 

If that doesn’t work and you have a non-copyright photo of  your family, (preferably in digital format), 

please send it to the office and we will use that. 

 

We hope everyone will want to participate.  Put on your brightest smiles!   

 


